
Christ Church Cathedral 

and St Peter’s Hamilton 
                52 Church Street, Newcastle 

                                                                 148 Denison Street, Hamilton 
Welcome to worship today, especially all who are visiting                                                            

 
Services Today 

8.00am: Eucharist 
Presider: The Reverend Gary Atherton  

Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
 10.00am: Sung Eucharist  

 Presider: The Reverend Gary Atherton  
Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

6.00pm:  Sung Evensong 
Officiant: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

Preacher: The Reverend Peter Tinney 
You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/


  

  Dear Parish Family 
 
The time around ANZAC Day is always a very special – and busy – time in the 
Cathedral. We have already hosted a number of ANZAC services, including the 
ANZAC Commemoration Service this week, where we lit and blessed the flame that 
I will take to Nobby’s for the Dawn Service. This year, Fr Gary will also be present 
at the Dawn Service at Gregson Park. The Field of Remembrance is also in the front 
grounds of the Cathedral, and members of the public are welcome to place 
wreaths or floral tributes, or place crosses.  
 
Evensong on Sunday night will have an ANZAC remembrance theme. Please share 
this information widely with any who would like to attend. 
 
FUNERAL OF JENNY PICKERING: Jenny’s funeral is at the Cathedral on Friday 21st 
April at 12.30pm. With our livestreaming equipment being out of action, it will be 
streamed on the Pettigrew’s funeral website:  
https://www.pettigrew.com.au/upcoming-services/pickering-jennifer  
 
At the AGM, I reiterated the commitment to being an inclusive and affirming 
community. I remain thankful that as a Parish Community we are committed to the 
ongoing work of being a safe, welcoming, inclusive, and affirming place for all. 
Thank you also for your ongoing prayers for our LGBTQIA+ community, at this time 
when their validity and identity continues to be challenged and questioned.  
 
WHAT’S HAPPENING… 
 
NAME BADGES: Do you have one of the funkiest accessories around? Would you 
like one? Please contact Sharon Dyett in the Parish Office to order yours. 
 
SYNOD REPRESENTATIVES: Last week I reported that our Synod Representatives 
were Graham Vimpani and Ann Taylor. David Bowyer has subsequently been 
appointed by the Parish Council to fill the third position. There are still further 
appointments to be made to the Council and the Wardens. 
 
CORONATION EVENSONG: Evensong on Sunday 7th May will reflect the King’s 
Coronation. Please share this information widely. 
 
LIVESTREAM: We are still waiting for the replacement pieces for our Livestream 
equipment. When it’s fixed, the easiest way to connect to the livestream is through 
the cathedral YouTube channel:  
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 
 

https://www.pettigrew.com.au/upcoming-services/pickering-jennifer
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg


 
 
 
ATTENDING WORSHIP: Please continue to be mindful of COVIDSafe practices as 
we gather, and to be mindful of our own health and vulnerabilities as well as those 
in our community. Please strongly consider wearing a mask in places, including 
church, where you feel you are not able to adequately maintain physical distancing.  
The sacrament is administered in both kinds. You are welcome to receive in one or 
both kinds. We ask that you do not intinct (dip) the host.  
 
Finally, this week’s poem, entitled Emmaus, draws on the experience of the 
disciples encountering the risen Christ, which is our Gospel reading for this 
weekend. The Emmaus Road resurrection appearance is my favourite resurrection 
appearance. (The usual favourite disclaimers do not apply in this situation!) In 
Spear’s poem, she repeats the first two lines at the conclusion – and yet the lines 
are subtly changed to reflect a new reality. So too it is with the disciples on the road 
to Emmaus – though their change is perhaps not so subtle. When do our hearts 
burn within us?  
 
Emmaus 
 
I run in oddly warm December air 
and chase the orange, evanescent sun. 
Inhale, exhale (a runner’s form of prayer), 
I run in oddly warm December air. 
A stranger joins me on the asphalt trail. 
We speak in measured rhythm, then—he’s gone. 
I run in oddly warm December air, 
My heart burns like the evanescent sun. 

Susan Delaney Spear ?1956- 

 
Dean Katherine 
Ps: Please share this email with others who would like to hear news of the parish.  
To receive our weekly mailings, please contact the Cathedral Office 
cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au to be placed on the email or mail out list. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au


 

Music this Sunday 
 
 

8AM – Eucharist  
Organist – David Drury 

Hymns – 371, 387, 517, 392 

  
10AM – Eucharist  
Organist – David Drury 

Hymns – 371, 387, 517, 392 

Introit – This joyful Eastertide  
Setting – Sumsion in F  
Psalm 116:1-4, 11-18 (Marlow/Faure) 
Anthem – The Easter Song of Praise (Shephard) 
Gospel response – Alleluia #3 (Bells) 
Acclamations – St Nicholas  
  
6PM – Evensong – ANZAC tribute 

Organist – David Drury 

Hymns –  47, 459, 134 

Preces and Responses – Leighton Jones 

Canticles – Gibbons 

Anthem – Gallipoli (Leighton Jones) 
Psalm 46 (Day) 

  

 

About the music 

 
After our ‘organ fast’ during Lent, one of the musical joys of Easter is hearing 
the organ again, and today’s music includes a number of works that put the 
organ on full display, and as always, be listening for the inspiring 
improvisation of our Organist-in-Residence, David Drury. In particular, be 
listening for David’s playing immediately after the Gospel reading, and again 
during the censing of the altar – how will his playing reflect the text of the 
gospel, and how will he help us to enter into the mood of the Eucharist during 
the censing of the altar? 

  
 



 
 
Our Evensong is a tribute to the ANZACs, and features the music of Michael 
Leighton Jones. It is hard to think of a more appropriate composer – ‘MLJ’ 
was born in New Zealand, studied in Cambridge where he was a member of 
the Choir of Kings College Cambridge, and then found his way to Australia, 
where he has had an illustrious career as a singer, composer, conductor and 
teacher (one of his students was your own Director of Music!). His setting of 
the Preces and Responses is a favourite in English cathedrals. His grandfather 
and his cousin both fought at Gallipoli, and his setting of Ataturk’s words in 
his motet ‘Gallipoli’ (dedicated to those two men) is truly inspiring. 

Your sons are now lying in our bosom and are in peace. After having lost 
their lives on this land they have become our sons as well. (Ataturk) 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

The flowers in the Cathedral have been kindly donated by- 
 

Keith and Rosie Murree-Allen in loving memory 
of Rosie’s sister 

JENNY PICKERING 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Chamber Music at the Cathedral 
Enjoy an afternoon of beautiful chamber music for flute, violin, cello and piano-4-hands 
in Newcastle's Christ Church Cathedral. The program will include one of Joseph Haydn's 
charming "London" Trios, and two of Antonin Dvořák's Slavonic Dances. Also featured 
are two of Astor Piazzolla's evocative "Four Seasons in Buenos Aires", plus music by two 
of Ukraine's best-loved romantic composers: Reinhold Glière and Franz Doppler. 
 

Jennifer StGeorge (flute) 
James Ferguson (violin) 
Anthea Scott-Mitchell (cello) 
Anita Zielonka & Greg Archer (piano) 
Sunday 23 April at 2.30pm 
Adults $20: at StickyTickets & at the door. School students free  
https://www.eventfinda.com.au/2023/chamber-music-at-the-cathedral/newcastle 
 

 

https://www.eventfinda.com.au/2023/chamber-music-at-the-cathedral/newcastle


            

 

 

 

 

Electronic Giving 
 
If you are one of the very generous people who donate 
electronically to the Cathedral, sometimes this needs to be “reset” 
with your financial institute. Several people have dropped off not 
knowing there was an issue with their bank. 

 



 

Loud Field  

 

 
 

 
On Thursday this week, as part of the Loud Sky exhibition at the Lock Up, fields of ribbon 
flowers were installed at Sacred Heart Cathedral, and Christ Church Cathedral, as a 
reminder of all who are impacted by sexual abuse, and also as a sign of healing and hope. 
 
Dr Rod Pattenden, one of the curators of the exhibition, is quoted in the Newcastle 
Herald, saying: 

 
The exhibition is also a celebration of survival, Pattenden says. 
"Despite the horror of abuse, these works visualise courage, containing elements of 
profound and great beauty," he wrote in his essay for the exhibition. 
The exhibition's title comes in part from the Loud Fence movement, which began in 
Ballarat in 2016 and has spread around the world. Ribbons are tied to church fences 
as statements of protest and they act as visual portals for memory, loss and the 
celebration of life. 

 
The flowers are the work of volunteers from across the community and the Anglican 
and Roman Catholic Churches, and will be on display at both Cathedrals until the end of 
April. 
 
Photo credit: Sharon Dyett 
 
 



 
 
 

 



 
               A CALL TO ALL KNITTERS AND CRAFT PEOPLE  

 
As mentioned in the notices on Sunday, we 
have been extremely fortunate that a 
group known as Warm Blankets for 
Everyone have kindly included the 
Cathedral Outreach Programme as one of 
their charities.  This group create beautiful 
rugs etc., from off cuts of fabric and left 
over balls of wool for the needy.  If you 
have off cuts of non-shinny fabric, non-
stretch, old school uniforms, cotton, 
denim etc. old blankets, polar fleece and 
balls of wool you no longer require the 
Community Lunch team would greatly 
appreciate these items.   
 
A box can be found near our sock box in the Narthex of the Cathedral or at St 
Peter’s or we can collect from you and these items will be delivered to Belmont for 
this valuable service.   



 

 
 

 
 

Print and pray 
Participants will make their own Gelatine printing plate and experience the joys of using 
this form of monoprinting while engaging in prayerful reflection throughout the day. 
The printing process is extremely simple, versatile and addictive. It is equally well suited for 
professional or novice printmakers, craft enthusiasts, professional artists, and children. 
You will need to bring an apron, morning tea and lunch.  
Cost: $25 for materials - participants will take home their own Gelatine printing plate. 
For further information contact Rose McAllister on rose.mcallister@mn.catholic.org.au 
Location: Corcoran Centre Cnr George & James St Morpeth, NSW 2321 
Register: https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/print-and-pray-april-2023-tickets-595247941617  
When: Thu, 27 Apr 2023 9:30 AM - 2:30 PM AEST 

mailto:rose.mcallister@mn.catholic.org.au
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/print-and-pray-april-2023-tickets-595247941617


 
The Community Lunch Team wish you all a very joyous and Holy Easter and 
extend their gratitude to all those who so generously donated the Easter 
Eggs for our very appreciative guests, making their Easter Lunch with us a 
special occasion. 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 



 

 



To donate flowers in memory of a loved one or as a thank-offering,  
          please advise Suzanne Evans on 4955 9170 and place your donation 
         in an envelope listing the date for display and include a message and  
         place in the wall safe.  Flowers are required for MAY 14th, 21st, 28th. 

 

 

 
 
 
                                    
                                   
                               CATHEDRAL COMMUNITY LUNCHES 

The Cathedral Community Lunches Program continues to offer a hot meal 
every second Sunday at 12.30pm from the Horbury Hunt Hall. 

Thank you to the dedicated volunteers who are ensuring this important 
outreach program            continues to operate.  

The next Community Lunch will be this Sunday 23 April. 
 
 

SOCKS for the homeless! 

 Please donate your where you see 

this sign. 

   
Please remember if you can spare a little food for the CCC pantry and 

Samaritans it would be hugely appreciated. 

 

 



             
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Newcastle Cathedral mainly music is a 
fun group for children aged 0 to 5 years 
and their parents or carers. Each session 
incorporates action songs and games 
that help to develop gross and fine 
motor skills, language and creativity.  

 
The cost is $5 per family –your first session is free! 

10:00am to 11:30 every Thursday during school terms in the Cathedral.  
 

 

                               Stewardship  
Thank you for your ongoing faithful financial support of the mission and ministry of 
the parish. With no opportunities for additional fund raising, your giving is greatly 
appreciated. In this time, the best way to exercise our stewardship, to support the 
work of the parish, is through electronic giving. Our stewardship is an expression of 
our thankfulness to God, offering as we have received. 
Name: Electronic Giving Account BSB:  705-077 Account: 00040917 
(please include   all 8 digits) Please include your Initial & Surname in the reference line, if 
required. Please ask the sidespersons at the Cathedral or St Peter’s if you would like a 
set of stewardship envelopes. If you would like information on how you can contribute 
to the Music Fund, Missions, and other ministries, please contact the parish office so 
we can share those details with you. Thank you for your generosity, which supports 
ministry now and in the future. 
 
 

EUCHARISTS at CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL 

and ST PETER’S HAMILTON 

 

CATHEDRAL 

8.00am and 10.00am 

                        Monday – Friday 8.30am 

 

ST PETER’S  

Tuesday ANZAC DAY SERVICE 

and Thursday 11.00am  

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

April 24th we remember The Seven Martyrs of the 
Melanesian Brotherhood, Solomon Islands, 2003 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 

SERVICES DURING THE WEEK IN THE CATHEDRAL 
All services in the St Christopher Chapel. Please enter through the transept doors. 

 

Monday 24 April 
 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am – Eucharist 

 
The Rev’d Gary Atherton 

Tuesday 25 April 
 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
The Rev’d Dr Julia Perry 

Wednesday 26 April 8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 

 
The Bishop 

Thursday 27 April 8.00am - Morning Prayer 
8.30am - Eucharist  The Rev’d Mel Nelson 

Friday 28 April  
 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 
8.30am – Eucharist CANCELLED 

SERVICES NEXT SUNDAY 30 April 2023 
AT THE CATHEDAL  

Fourth Sunday in Easter  
8.00am: Eucharist 

Presider: Archdeacon Rod Bower  
Preacher: Archdeacon Rod Bower  

 10.00am: Sung Eucharist  
 Presider: Archdeacon Rod Bower  
Preacher: Archdeacon Rod Bower  

6.00pm:  Sung Evensong 
Officiant: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

Preacher: The Reverend Kimbalee Hodges  
 



 
 

ONLINE SERVICES THIS WEEK 
The Weekly and mid-week Eucharists and the Morning and Evening offices 

continue to          be distributed online via You Tube and Facebook  
We encourage you to share these resources widely during this time. 

You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

Monday 24 April 
 

6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
The Reverend Amanda Brockwell 
 

Tuesday 25 April  
Mark & Anzac 

6.00am 
5.30pm  

The Reverend Scott Dulley 
The Reverend Angela Peverell  

Wednesday 26 April 
 

6.00am  
5.30pm 

Archdeacon Arthur Copeman 
The Reverend Sarah Dulley 

Thursday 27 April  
 

6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Reverend Canon Garry Dodd  
The Reverend Janet Killen 
 

Friday 28 April  
 

6.00am 
5.30pm  

The Reverend Nicole Baldwin 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

Saturday 29 April  
Catherine of Siena 

6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Reverend Andrew Eaton  
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

  
We have taken measures to ensure that the Cathedral is a safe environment for all. 

All who work with children or youth have completed Safe Ministry Training and all 
clergy, staff and volunteers are subject to strict employment measures such as working with 

children checks. The Cathedral is committed to being a place where survivors of abuse 
experience care and support. For a confidential discussion, please call or email the  

Director of Professional Standards 1800 774 945    
dps@newcastleanglican.org.au   or  survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/
mailto:dps@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au


CLERGY 

DEAN OF NEWCASTLE 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  
0407 201 693 

 

PRIEST AT ST PETER’S, HAMILTON 
148 Denison Street 

The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  

0407 201 693 
Associate Priest - Monday and Tuesday 

The Reverend Gary Atherton 
associatepriest @newcastlecathedral.org.au   0458 498 679 

 

                                              OFFICE 

PO Box 221 NEWCASTLE NSW  2300 
Email: cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Website: www.newcastlecathedral.org.au 
Ph: 4929 2052 

OFFICE HOURS:   Tue-Thurs: 9.30am–4.00pm,  Fri: 9.30am-1.00pm 

Office Administrator:  Sharon Dyett 
 

                                              STAFF 

Dean’s Verger:  Matthew Whatson  

verger@newcastlecathedral.org.au  

Director of Music:  David Banney 
dabanney@gmail.com  

Family Ministry Co-ordinator:  Veronica Butcher 
  familyministry@newcastlecathedral.org.au  or phone: 0482 027 207 

                                            WARDENS 

Dean’s:  David Atherton 

People’s:  Peter Smith, Graham Vimpani 
 
 

 
 
 
 

                                                                                 
@Newycathedral 

mailto:katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au
http://www.newcastlecathedral.org.au/
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